

TOWN OF MILLBURY Office of the Board of Selectmen

MUNICIPAL OFFICE BUILDING • 127 ELM STREET • MILLBURY, MA 01527 • Tel. 508/865-4710 • Fax 508/865-0843

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ADJUST QUORUM REQUIREMENTS FOR THE MILLBURY ANNUAL TOWN MEETING ON MAY 4, 2021

Pursuant to Section 7 of Chapter 92 of the Acts of 2020 and in consideration of Governor Baker's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency, the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Millbury will hold a public meeting on Tuesday, May 4, 2021, at 6:00 p.m., in the Teacher's Lounge at Millbury Jr/Sr High School, 12 Martin Street, Millbury, MA, to consider, in consultation with and with the approval of the Town Moderator, an adjustment of the Town Meeting quorum requirement for the May 4, 2021 Special Town Meeting, to be held at the Millbury Jr/Sr High School at 7:00 p.m. The quorum requirement may be adjusted to less than the number required by the Millbury Municipal Code. Members of the public will be able to follow the Board's meeting in person or remotely, with remote access information to be posted on the Town's meeting notice bulletin board located at the Millbury Police Department, 127 Elm Street, #2, Millbury, MA, and on the Town website, www.millbury-ma.org.